The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on March 16, 2020.  Chairperson Robert Salus announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act by:

1. Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
1. Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey Herald;
1. Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
1. Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call:  Present – Chairperson Robert Salus, Vice Chairperson John Mandick, Bill Baker, 
         Brian Feeney, Frank Galka, Jim Pangallo and Director Joe Yapaola 

	      Absent – Jim Macaulay 

Jim Pangallo made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2020 meeting; Frank Galka seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Brian Feeney made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.
John Mandick Abstained.

Joe updated the Commission on the Tannery Project that the dugouts have been installed and benches assembled, the Fence contractor started and should be finished by the end of the week.and the lighting contractor is supposed to begin this week.

Joe reported to the Commission that Centenary University Softball Team requested to hang a screen with the Cyclone emblem on it behind the dougouts during their season, which would be removed when the season is over.  Discussion was held and it was decided to table the request until the Fall.

Bill Baker made a motion to approve the Special Event License for the Knights of Columbus to hold a Softball Tournament on June 20, 2020 (rain date would be June 27, 2020); John Mandick seconded the motion.
All were in favor. 

John Mandick made a motion to approve the bill for Independence Recreation in the amount of $3,504.50 for Official, Scorekeeper and Security fees for the 2019-2020 7th and 8th grade Recreation Basketball Season; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Joe informed the Commission that as of March 17, 2020 Riverfront Park, Alumni Field and Pool Field will be closed to the public and that Spring Track, Softball and Baseball are on hold.

Joe advised the Commission that the Town offices are practicing employee shifts for work hours and inquired how to move forward with the Recreation Employees at this time.

John Mandick made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:08 PM; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Matusewicz 
Secretary 




